
August 5, 2021 

Honorable City of Gainesville Commission 
P.O. Box 490, Station 19 
Gainesville, FL 32627-0490 

c/o Mr. Andrew Persons, AICP 
Department of Sustainable Development, Director 
City of Gainesville 
306 NE 6th Avenue #158 
Gainesville, FL 32601 

RE: Petitions PB-20-141 LUC and PB-20-142 ZON – Submittal Statement 

As we have consistently stated, both our personal and Wilson Development Group’s goal for our project on the 
southwestern corner of 43rd St and 23rd Avenue is preserving the quality of life for Suburban Heights’ residents while 
responding to the needs of Northwest Gainesville’s growing population. We stand true to these commitments and all the 
commitments and promises we’ve made. 

For these reasons, we’ve collaborated with Suburban Heights’ residents and others since 2018 to create assurances in a 
Planned Use District (PUD) Land Use, in terms of uses and intensity, coupled with regulatory requirements in a Planned 
Development (PD) Zoning Ordinance, mandated upon the property.  Both Matt Wilson and I have committed to and 
promised Suburban Height’s Neighbors added protections for their quality of life, through community input & collaboration. 

Based on the City Commission’s direction, during their recent Public Hearing on the project, and looking 50+ years into 
the long-term future of Gainesville we once again returned to the ‘drawing board’, to redesign the project.  Our efforts are 
a direct response to Commissioners’ direction to implement a Transect Zoning approach for the Land Use and Zoning and 
created a vertically mixed development for the City of Gainesville. 

We were as surprised at the Commission’s direction as were neighbors, while at the same time we knew we must 
continue to deliver on our promises to the neighbors AND redesign the site according to the Commission’s direction.  The 
redesign delivers a Transect Zone compliant project, while being financially feasible and able to fund all the promises 
made to the Suburban Height’s neighbors, the Rutledge Cemetery, and the greater Gainesville Community. 

The attached rendering depicts the redesigned project, which is accompanied by modified PUD/PD conditions to uphold 
our promises to Suburban Height’s Neighbors.  We appreciate everyone’s participation and input, starting at our very first 
meeting, through continued communications, and leading up to the present day and forthcoming meetings. 

It is our sincere goal preserve Gainesville’s Quality of Life and carefully balance neighborhood protections with the 
community’s needs and opportunities the adjusted approach provides.  We will deliver on our promises to the community, 
while implementing the City Commission’s direction and guidance to a comprehensive approach to responsible infill 
development.  We believe this approach further enhances the Gainesville community as a whole and will benefit the 
citizens long into the future. 

We also know the vertically mixed-use project results in a substantial reduction in generated traffic from previously 
proposed plans.  We trust our engagement sets a new standard for community communication and collaboration, at a 
higher level for all development projects that are proposed in the City from this point forward. 

If there are any questions whatsoever, as always, please feel free to contact me directly. 

Best, 

Kevin Frazier 
Partner – Wilson Development Group 






